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FOSSS
Registered Charity Number : 1150288
Minutes Thursday 5th March 2014 – 7.00 – 8.00 pm @ Northcote Hotel
AGM Report Minutes
1. Attendees: Zoe Farrow, Su Bland, Mike Clarke Helen Hughes, Sophie Veneables, Jeremy Penny, Laurence Darras, Ann-Marie Deerin, Carol O'mahony, Emma Beagan, Ingrid Paris
2. Minutes from 2014 AGM were approved by the current committee.
3. Chair’s Report – Current chair presented a look back at the 2013/2014 activities and achievements of the FOSSS, and then a look forward at the activities planned for the current year. Presentation attached in Appendix.
4. Treasurer’s Report Current Treasurer presented the financial report. In summary the current financial position is strong due to increase profit from event due to strong spending control and stock management and a significant reduction in costs . Presentation attached in Appendix.  Adsa Charitable giving has not been used in the last year, ACTION on Su B and Emma B to approach Tracy at Asda to restart, Carol to provide contact details
5. Zoe Farrow resigned as Chair and Annelies Dennecker resigned as secretary.
6. Election of Positions – 4 positions were open for election – the attendees voted the following members to the committee
Chair – Su Bland – 1st Emma Beagan, 2nd Mike Clarke
Vice Chair – Part time – Heather-Fiona Egan– 1st Sophie Venebles, 2nd Su Bland
Secretary – Joint Emma Beagan and Brian Beagan – 1st Zoe Farrow, 2nd Sophie Venebles
Mike Clarke Treasurer 1st Emma Beagan 2nd Helen Huges
Other jobs
Legal actions – Jeremy Penny

As Vice is to be a part time role for Heather-Fiona other support will be need, Ros and Carey Wilson who were not present had offer to take some roles.
Treasurer also needed more help, Mike and Emma to approach Angelique to see if she could assist with some banking activities.

Appendix
Chair’s report



Treasurer’s Report
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FOSSS AGM 2015

5th March 2015







Agenda for Meeting

		Review 2014 AGM Minutes

		Chair’s Statement

		Treasurer’s Statement

		Resignation & Election of Positions

		Chair

		Vice-Chair

		Secretary

		Treasurer









FOSSS AGM 2015

Chair’s Statement

5th March 2015







A Look Back 2013-2014

		What did we achieve – Events

		New end of term treats events, which now includes Second Hand Uniform Sales

		New Reception tea party to welcome the children, parents and staff.

		Fish & Chip Quiz Night

		2 successful Fairs & Discos – with the best raffle prize at the Xmas 2014 event ;)

		What did we achieve – For the School

		New PA system for the school hall

		New Equipment & Books for the school Library

		Year 6 leavers treat

		Class donation (£150 per class)

		Anti Bullying donation













Aims of FOSS

		Provide closer links between home & school.

		Bring staff, parents, guardians, carers & friends together socially, in support of the school.

		Raise additional funds to support all aspects of our children’s learning; physical, intellectual, social & emotional. 









A Look Forward 2013-2014

		Fundraising Target £5000

		Fundraising to pay for

		Class donation for each class

		Year 6 Leavers treat

		Anti Bullying Campaign

		Donation to bring the infant playing ground into a better condition (TBC)









THANK YOU!







FOSSS AGM 2014

Treasurer’s Statement

5th March 2015







Resignations & Elections

		Chair – Zoe Farrow

		Vice-Chair – Su Bland

		Treasurer – Mike Clarke

		Secretary – Annelies Denecker
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Treasurers AGM Report (5th March 2015)

Presented by Mike Clarke (Treasurer: FOSSS – Friends of St Swithuns School)

Financially the last year 2013/14 was another great year.  A great deal of money was raised by the team and school community enabling a large amount of money to be donated to the school.  Relative to the previous year i.e. 2012/13; Income increased from the previous year by 7% (+£872.10).  Donations to the school mirrored this increasing pattern, and totalled a very pleasing £5,401.75 (an increase of 595%).  Event expenses also continued on the downward trend of recent years, encouragingly decreasing by 31%.


 The majority of income was again raised through the regular key events such as the faryes and discos.  This included increased revenue from the autumn event held in 2013.  Also of particular note were fantastic ‘one off’ contributions made to FOSSS by the fundraising efforts of members/groups of the school community i.e. ‘I ran for FOSSS’ sponsorship which raised a total of £268, and the St Swithuns Dads football team who donated £160.  We also started to see income derived from other potential revenue ‘streams’ identified previously i.e. FOSSS website advertising (£10).  Revenue derived from these additional ‘streams’ including charitable status donations etc will hopefully only get stronger in the future.


Donations to the school mirrored this increasing pattern totalling £5,401.75.  Whilst very pleasing this was not completely unexpected, as it should be noted that the ‘project donation’ for 2012/13 i.e. school ‘tablets’ (£2500) was made in the period 2013/14.  The 2013/14 ‘project donation’ was a PA system for the school and £2485.44 was donated.  ‘Year group donations’ increased in 2013/14 from the previous year, and totalled £279.71 (although this does not represent full ’take-up’).  Other notable contributions included Ann Jones leaving party/FOSSS gift (£56.46) and contribution to our Yr6 leavers ‘commitment donation’.


Event expenses continued on their downward trend of recent years (- 31%).  The major reason for this has been a sustained and continuing robust approach to controlling all event expenses; well done team!  Other factors in this reduction included the spring event(fish&chips quiz night) been run as a ‘break even’/smaller event with entry paying directly for the catering and not incurring an initial large expenses bill for FOSSS in the first instance.

We entered this year (2014/15) with a balance of £4,091.85.  The current balance is £2915.86.  This current balance includes the deduction of our ‘project donation’ for 2014/15 i.e. the re-furbishment of the school library (£3,000).  Whilst we have already seen an increase this year in the ‘up-take’ of funding set aside for ‘year group donations’, we still have further year group allowances remaining.

I see key priorities and goals in the future to remain the following; Further development of deriving revenue from our charitable status and additional revenue ‘streams’ identified i.e. website advertising;  A continued robust approach to controlling costs,  and developing a strong stock control system for FOSSS to further manage assets, costs and risk better.  In summary, moving forward we are in a great position to further build on the great foundations FOSSS has built and work together for the betterment of the school.

Mike Clarke, Treasurer

FOSSS


